DLPOA June 2020 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Tuesday,  June 9, 2020

Meeting called to order at 7:35 pm.

Members present: Kate Griswold, Jenny Vanderlist, Tom Teeters, Cinda Everhart, Kristina Oswald, Scott Oswald, Fred Everhart, Wes Watt, Carla Gorton and Jane Debbrecht.

Others present:  Mary Jeffrey, John Shiltz and John Griswold. 

President’s Report: Fred Everhart –  Thanked everyone on the board for their help over the last month. A lot has been accomplished in a short period of time.

Vice President’s Report:  Scott Oswald – 

Despite Covid and the restrictions it has brought, we still need to let residents enjoy the lake this summer. Hopefully they will do it in a safe manner.

Secretary’s Report: Carla Gorton – Some changes were made and then the May minutes were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: Jane Debbrecht  -  

· The dues have been coming in at a good rate..

· The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed and accepted.

Civic Committee Report: 

There are still issues with drainage on Harlequin, due to the beavers. They are considering installing a special pipe that will discourage them from creating dams there.

Infrastructure Update:  

· The new boardwalks are almost done. The strips to put on them haven’t come in yet. When they do, Eric will put them on. Thank you Eric Gustafson for doing a great job!

· The Porta-John at the West Beach is in bad shape and needs to be cleaned. 

· After discussion, the board decided to hold off on paying someone to do boat tipping. It is the boat owner’s responsibility to tip their own boat.

· The stairs on the West side at the Briar Hill exit gate are a hazard and need to be replaced. Ed Cesa is going to talk to a friend about taking the stairs out and putting down stones instead. He will get a quote. The board approved spending up to $1500 for this project to be done.

Activities Update: 

After discussion, the Board has decided to cancel the annual Pig Roast. With the pot luck and hundreds of people that come, it would not be safe to have it this year.

Natural Resources: 

· Still no good growth on the West Side. Scott is going to talk to TPC about coming back out and redoing some of it to get more growth.

· We need to talk to another company about treating invasive plants, as we are getting quite a few of them around the greenbelt. 

· Wes is going to have the tree people come and clean up. 

· A tree fell on the stairway at the North end. It was moved over, so people can get by. 

· Wes is going to have the tree people come and do more cleanup. 

· There was discussion as to whether it would be more beneficial to the lake quality if the downed trees were also cleaned up. 

Communications: 

· The old Yahoo Group will be shut down on June 30th. Residents are being encouraged to join the new email group, which will suit our communication needs better. 

· Is it possible to enroll people in announcements at the same time they enroll in the new group to make it easier for them?

Old Business: 

· Thank you to everyone who did the Perimeter Walk. There were no big new encroachments on the greenbelt. Residents who are in violation of the rules will be notified. The wall on the upper East Side trail still needs to be taken down.

· Parties at the Main Park will be limited to 100 partipants.


New Business:  

· Ed Cesa has a conflict on Tuesday nights, so board meetings are going to be on Thursday nights.

· Wes is going to help Herb build a trail at the entrance to N. Trail from Dunham Road. 

· There have been a lot of dogs off leashes on the trail around the lake. The Dunham rule is that dogs need to be leashed on the trail between the East & West beaches. 

· Dogs need to be kept under control at all times. 

· Ongoing Boat Issue – Are too many boats destroying the greenbelt along the water? Should there be a policy limiting the amount of boats per household for this ongoing problem?

· More sand is going to be put at the Main Park beach and the West Beach.

Call to Public:
· Mary Jeffrey asked if people are only allowed to launch their boats at the East Beach? When they do, the swim rope is in the way. People on the beach don’t always like it either, because they are worried about people swimming in the roped area, especially children. 
· The East Beach has always been the official place to launch boats into Dunham Lake and it remains the best choice, because the grass at the Main Park would be all torn up if people launched there. Residents should have courtesy when someone is launching their boat there, as they are just following the rules.
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.

The next meeting will be Thursday,  July 9th at the Main Park at 7:30 pm, with Fred & Cinda hosting.

